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Research Advisory Committee Meeting

March 13, 2013, Room 7254, 2775 Laurel Street


Present: N. Ayas, V. Duronio, B. Eigl, B. Salh, A.Levin (via phone), T. Tsang (chair), and J. Swift
Regrets: T. Kerr, J. Saw, G. Francis, N. Khan, K. Madden, M. Barnett, N. Reiner, N. Cashman, A. Krassioukov, J. Fleetham, K. Shojania
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Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 4:10 pm. The quorum was noted to be unusually small on this occasion, probably related to the change in meeting time. We will return to our usual time of meeting in the future.
1. Research Ethics: Letter from Laurel Evans and Options for Support 
The meeting began with a brief overview of the previous issues encountered by our department members with respect to ethics submissions, and the resulting letter drafted to Dr. Feldman. Specifically, our department members were dissatisfied with the large number of provisos, many of which were seen as simply semantics, the time required for review of minimal risk studies, and the difficulty in getting studies approved at UBC which have been approved by other REBs across the country. 

The letter to Dr. Feldman was handed off to Dr. H Burt and then passed to Laurel Evans. We received her rebuttal (drafted February 22, 2013) which indicated the following items (in brief). 
1) Accommodations will be made to allow for investigator involvement for those who wish to attend the REB meeting to personally answer questions regarding their submissions. 

2) The REB is not prepared to “pick up the phone” during their meetings to call the investigators at this time. 

3) Minor edits are not the responsibility of the REB and this is ultimately the responsibility of our researchers. 

4) The nature of the scientific review undertaken by the REB is to assess the ethical implications of the methods and research design.  The REBs feel that there are a significant number of submissions which have not been reviewed by either a granting agency, industry or a supervisor. They feel these submissions often contains significant flaws in the methodology and study design. The REB suggested we establish our own internal committee to review the scientific content of the studies put forward, particularly those which are not peer reviewed through other channels. 
5) The REBs have established a One Board of Record agreement with 3 other health research universities in B.C and with the University of Alberta and the University of Saskatchewan. 

6) The REB is proposing they will do a survey to assess the satisfaction of based on our comments and concerns. 

7) The REB feels they have developed very comprehensive guidelines for preparation and submission of ethics proposals. 

Teresa Tsang indicated that based on previous meetings the Reseach Office had approached VHCRI, Dr. McMaster about providing us a support person to assist with provisos and simple semantic corrections on behalf of our department members. 

Progress: As of March 13, 2013 we received a commitment from Dr. McMaster that they will provide us a 0.6 FTE support person to assist members with provisos. They are currently considering 3 candidates and hope to have this person in place by April.  

Teresa Tsang pointed out that this is our opportunity to have input into the exact roll and nature of the support and opened the floor to comments. 
Adeera Levin raised the question of how this person will be able to support individuals at both SPH and VGH. Will the person spent equal time at both sites? 
Vince Duronio raised the question of whether we need actual face time with this person or whether the researcher cans imply add them to the application and they can address the minor points without having a meeting. 

Najib Ayas raised the question of whether this person will review all provisos of all proposals submitted or just certain ones. 

Teresa Tsang indicated that the support should be investigator initiated, essentially this is a service we are providing for people who wish to use this service. 

Adeera Levin commented that the need for equal access at both sites, face to face contact is helpful, and that this is good for people who do not have clinical coordinators. She also indicated that we need to consider what happens when this reaches a critical mass, how much can this person handle, and that we need to increase our departmental capacity for ethics facilitation overall. 

Najib Ayas questioned whether or not the individual could adjust the content of the research proposal itself, do they have the ability to make judgments regarding the methodology or design? 

Bernie Eigl raised the point that if they are looking at hiring a Masters level person we should ensure they will not simply act as a spell checker as it will be difficult to ensure they wish to stay in the position for any amount of time. 

Teresa Tsang responded by saying that this is why we need to determine what we feel this position should look like before our meeting with Dr. McMaster in order to ensure that we get the support that will be most useful for our members. She further invited an additional comments and suggestions from members in the near future to help us in this task. 

Jody Swift went on to explain that in addition to the proviso support we are initiating an Ethics Education plan in the department of medicine joint with CREB. This education will involve the following:
1) Ethics submission workshops to be hosted by RAC/RO and CREB to enable PIs, coordinator and all those who prepare ethics applications. The REBs stress that PI participation is critical

2) Improvements to our research website to include  ethics webinars and more direct information about the process 

3) Pia Ganz the manager of the CREB will come and sit in our office DHCC 10th floor for 1 hour per week to answer questions researchers have about submissions they are working on. This is a trial and will only continue if people use this service.

It is our aim that our members participate meaningfully in these education events and it will hopefully serve as a bidirectional learning opportunity for both the researchers and the REBs. As the research coordinator I will participate in all aspects of ethics training to increase my own capacity and thus be able to act as an ethics facilitator for the department. 

Adeera Levin suggested we have the 0.6 FTE individual assist with the tabulation and collection of data surrounding submissions, ie. number  and type of provisos so that we have some way of measuring the success of these efforts. 

Teresa Tsang introduced our second item of progress with respect to item #1 in the letter from Laurel Evans, the ability of our researchers to attend a REB meeting. 

Progress: Based on a conversation Teresa had with Laurel this afternoon she is working on drafting new guidelines which will be distributed to all the REBs across UBC to outline that PIs will be allowed to attend meetings. 

Teresa Tsang stressed that this is only for PIs, Laurel Evans stressed to her that PIs cannot send their research coordinators they must go in person themselves. 

Najib Ayas asked why can’t they just pick up the phone and call instead?

Teresa Tsang indicated that Laurel Evans’ response was that only in person format is allowed and cited different reasons including confidentiality concerns.  

Teresa Tsang stressed that this is very positive, that the REBs are changing some of their policies based on our letter and this will be good for the researchers who want to attend. 
Action Item: The Associate Head Research and Research Coordinator will be meeting with Dr. McMaster to clarify the role of the 0.6 FTE support person. 

Action Item: The Research Coordinator will contact PHCREB manager Michelle Storms to arrange ethics training seminars and front end support for department members at SPH site. 
Action Item: The Research Coordinator will pursue ongoing ethics training to ensure we are building our own internal ethics facilitation capacity. 
2. Research Expo
Teresa Tsang announced that our currently scheduled date for the next Departmental Research Expo is July 19, 2013. This date was chosen because of a number of factors 1) people may be too busy in the fall to attend a meeting then, 2) this day worked for Dr. Meneilly’s schedule, and 3) the space was available. 

The question was raised as to the purpose of the Research Expo.

Jody Swift presented the proposed schedule (appendix 2, page 5) based on comments received from previous expo (appendix 2, page 4). 

Teresa Tsang opened the floor for discussion and comments regarding the proposed schedule and date of the upcoming expo. 

Adeera Levin pointed out that the internal medicine students have a research day in May and there is typically a heart and blood forum in march and wanted to know what we hoped to achieve from this expo. 

Teresa Tsang indicated that we need a day for our department members to get together, share their research and interact with potential collaborators. From the previous Research Expo there have been a number of collaborations which have already been formed and in general all the attendants were very happy to have had the opportunity to participate. 

Adeera Levin raised the question of how many people will be around in July as this is typically the time people take vacation. 

Teresa Tsang asked whether people felt early fall was a better time for the expo.

It was suggested that we send out a quick survey to determine the preferences for our department members, recognizing that we will not satisfy everyone. 

Adeera Levin asked whether putting a highlight speaker as the last speaker would be a good idea as the attendance may be poor at that point. 

Teresa Tsang indicated that last year they had UBC/CIHR and Michael Smith representative speak last and the attendance was actually very good. 

Progress:  It was decided that this would be left for additional comments and discussion.

Action Item: The Research Office will query members of the department to determine if there will be sufficient interest in the July date.
Action Item: Final approval and decisions regarding the schedule and potential invited speakers will be deferred to another meeting to allow more input from RAC members. 
3. Any other business 
Teresa Tsang proposed that for now we try to meet every two months rather than every three months because there are large number of research related issues right now that we need to communicate. She suggested we could have shorter meetings, 45 minutes, more frequently. 

There were no objections noted for this suggestion. 

Action Item: The next RAC meeting will be scheduled for May, 2013. 

In the interests of time the meeting was closed ending at 5:10pm.  

1

_1263888057.bin

